Dear Resident,

I write to let you know that the ALCOVID Help Volunteer Service set up by Abberton and Langenhoe Parish Council in March is to be stood down on 31 July 2020.  You have received this message as you registered your details by completing the leaflet delivered to all residences in the villages on 17 and 18 March 2020 or you have subsequently contacted ALCOVID Help.

Since March, many in Abberton and Langenhoe who have been self-isolating or shielding have been assisted by volunteers in Abberton and Langenhoe.   We have kept a tally of those needing help and the nature of such help provided.  

Now that lock-down has eased and those self-isolating have increased the size of their ‘bubbles’ in line with government advice, the number of individuals assisted has fallen away markedly.  Further, many of those who had volunteered to assist at the beginning of lock-down have now returned to work and are no longer available to help.

This situation was discussed at the last meeting of Abberton and Langenhoe Parish Council held as a video conference on 13 July 2020 when it was decided that the ALCOVID Help Volunteer Service in its present form would be stood down after 31 July 2020.

ANYONE WHO NEEDS CONTINUED ASSISTANCE AFTER 31 JULY 2020 IS RECOMMENDED TO TELEPHONE SUE KING ON 01206 735683 OR MARGARET PALMER-SLATTER ON 01206 735980 OR REPLY TO THIS EMAIL (ALCOVIDHELP@GMAIL.COM) SO THAT ALTERNATIVE ARRANGEMENTS CAN BE MADE.

Abberton and Langenhoe Parish Council and residents of the villages are most grateful for the huge amount of help provided by the many volunteers during these unprecedented times.  Particular thanks should go to Sue King and Margaret Palmer-Slatter for taking calls and coordinating volunteers, to Malcolm Mattack for maintaining the records and to Allan Frost for his wide-ranging assistance to many.

All ALCOVID Help records will be kept safely for the next few months in the event that we are directed to go into another period of lock-down.  If that occurs, we will reactivate the ALCOVID Help Volunteer Service.

Simon Dougherty
-- 
Cllr S Dougherty MBE
Vice-Chairman
Abberton & Langenhoe Parish Council 

